
MEMORANDUM 

 

From: Allison Boucher-Jarvis, Vice President for Human Resources 
 Kirsten Loewrigkeit, Vice President for Finance & Administration/CFO 
 
To: William Paterson University Faculty and Staff 
 
Date: November 7, 2024 
 
Re: Inclement Weather Communications and Procedures 
 
 
With winter weather now upon us, we want to remind the campus community about our business 
and communication procedures in the event of inclement weather and to clarify individual 
responsibilities when snow or other similar weather-related emergencies occur. 
  
In cases of severe weather or whenever an emergency condition exists, a prompt decision will be 
made to cancel classes, close the University, delay opening, convert to a remote schedule, 
authorize the early release of employees, or provide other direction. 
  
We will notify the campus community of any delayed opening or closure with as much advance 
notice as possible. Announcements will be sent through the University’s Rave Mobile Safety 
system, which allows the University to push WP Urgent messages to you via text, voice, email, 
Facebook, and X (formerly known as Twitter) regarding a weather emergency. Messages will also be 
posted to the University’s home page. 
  
Updates will be sent and posted as necessary based on the duration of the weather event. Please 
do not call or email the President’s Office or the University Police emergency number for 
information regarding the weather. If you do not receive an announcement, it means the University 
is proceeding with normal operations. 
  
When a university-wide closing or delay has been authorized, essential employees are required to 
report for work as scheduled. Members of the University community designated as essential 
employees should refer to the specific instructions they have received regarding individual 
responsibilities and the University’s expectations. 
  
There are times when the University may switch to remote office operations due to weather 
conditions. We strongly recommend that employees bring laptops and related work home during 
the winter months or in advance of a pending weather event, so they are prepared to work remotely. 
  
We make decisions regarding university-wide closings due to weather very carefully and based on 
many factors. If University offices are open, it is each employee’s responsibility to work as 
scheduled, whether remotely or in person. In both instances, employees who are going to be late or 
absent due to local conditions must contact their supervisors and charge the time appropriately. 
  



In cases of delayed opening or early closing, employees who already have a scheduled day off must 
still charge the whole day. If an employee cannot report to work because of the inclement weather 
and the University is open, they must charge their available leave balances, either vacation, 
administrative leave, or compensatory time, if applicable, for the entire day. Additionally, 
employees who have scheduled approved time off must charge that time as scheduled if the 
University announces a closure on the date of their scheduled time off. 
  
We strongly encourage all members of the University community to make sure you have entered all 
your contact information in our Rave Mobile Safety system. In addition to your University email, 
which has been entered in the system, notice of a closing or delayed opening will be sent to the 
phone numbers and alternate emails registered in Rave. If you have not added this information, 
please access WPConnect and click on Emergency Notification Setup to log in. In addition, please 
download the Rave Guardian Mobile App to your phone; you can download the app through the 
Apple and Google stores.   
  
For additional information and helpful tips for dealing with severe weather conditions, please see 
the Public Safety Guide for Weather and Weather-Related Events provided by University Police and 
available on their website. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SNEUe1Ifyv8wEU1CbCeXovPdWUDWm7W-SbBgFJEudcLeUnWFThAifQzO5oYRXVuClLeGik56mlINS7awetr2jHfKd1mm-hTp2RB-aMFt3vmHM6heBHzg9o5xM-S_nCP0IRDrRkJj9P4z7aHOeQ_QhFHqemjQhL_iZ_gtsiCsf6QHErifkQPzkqR4gXFS1Z9uNF-KpqyOhgYp_6djGAqXmp7rYsLA64aQXt4swPidzbo4x145gkx-8kPB-7VXe2IRNBtYlGX2_WTv4_c16tikxAE-DdWlLXPS-NrXxfYfcL4bdl3nPQnRRmW-HfBXdihmW4smpn13WVZrIQ_hzHhhU5TwbkvXmRJrzHOtzq7X0FlMvHK6Yo-Q17F7bXVGJfPy55RYr-fFJR50udFDskpqcYK7d-wjNUt-a6IZJc-TQXUhj5OVCh9HYqUdRh9Iu4cUJENGYzotVsQRUEdPmBseWL0EQJceHmjFpeHPekrFh_0O9W5m4yI0WqG0CwJFUzNm8yNcHOR9rffdWXatv55n0KtHQvI0wXmO4KQoUzKXgKfokj_bLLVkx6rtWC3OouCiSI2JwbwjyZYtzp0MzoSlcYjzqCUQArSvfE-hvq2Ml86hVEcIIzF4vQDpVrukA0DmbvHBxOUwBMAQhfplBAM6uUENsLiVVZZzlI7tkg2dVRqqRs204TGy0-SRwvc-JGv7p9LBByopCyrXyYEf7JaZRXaDVLLHJWJxhajXOT8yzEObhjC-O0SY8rQ48XLtEejWcmJ62wVLe_E4pRPMdDoPycBP_0XKeunPWGtKy1xQj7TSLVXnWqQqyP8bkxgOglHK7WhSRXf0qwmAVwZBy1CXkbpdaEENIN-gsR9Ndy0JRZr92FOVfZIAydqImRK5P5xnbpsVWIfK3njpTXJuR1OmEA==&c=bEPdClXKi_mvm0yOcg3nEWzGanm7uF6uU0f69jm4jmyIGusFo4ITaw==&ch=_S21TwSlrfoo5Bt35h-R9DKlSXpO9rQd13wp7ipFNlm2Rmf5tHJasg==
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001eZEsq87TzUFAm4ZjCyQNhkiORph4OcL2TjsVGRuyV3t1C8Xo5GsnComLbIeJxy7-EIQRuw3lYI4A5Vut6Fh5FclswQH5ccaUVwzcGfFxmkH_PZT9E8sqjbg8vo5Ac1OtvkJGzcDGb5S45vUNchzTKSgeJSDjEXe1zKyJ7OiyO-eaEMaUZx6aRajpv5BlojTlVKbYc_lRsSCQSUn9GEvrRU6kK_a0CDgfxlzwitxmFROJt_U05GFYDuF1G8lSU-MAg-vSVIT7LGOndSj0geNzhynmeos3bUFdCU_pSW1Ew9C-g3Bp2ZmN4VLSnbNalgiLPjWrItiKrfhSd42n_j_HQymBXRvQnkmuaeLUmVdWJdjNZADg6stNMx96iD3zLMAJC3oP9u9N0uVARBxkFgX1ur7BzYsvfmFYaCUV318ej1PtsX1pye3H04yaz_lHyktqAnrOyr5fiB_xVMz1dafT2xMafBYcpcBrdLUl9ye9aBEyLxc8mepjt-a59dzjRfdEqt49jXn0qSlc3uC-62F_r-x3HXef6tau2huN_8Jk3kticuJGv7jjZapW2OdKu-STAS6JiwOwbxkCVxHk6ReQggG7wlFgxyQT4alW1l46egTrXykIO_KUDXr6la8fHrEGzfKddAp7PynjLSt-yl0a1o0E8pWmQbn-C6y7feNWxlpmmLx1sNxdE8_ZLt38-mJOVk9lUBkGwa9C7HDKXKwNgPV2khFe9_xgcEIYtPYscMmJLl3bp9Y4IOmwQfGjc0dBjzNr7P4ZtBz71Z9ZmjYwccwj-wsU_gagUtkStmcvv4I5Z55wpvF11JGD7jHQVePsotFu42CgZ-W-6RaVsAuF1wPnqjX8c77y2ost3GNq-RceTFA7dIHAks_1j008bJk510u6q7eF41yV-lSnU61RmssCIS3CR093EMHFZlQ9SRdRFxwxxNGBxeyNjyw8s3c34C1SzLBdeeCybGK1PbdYmc85cvZFWcm4Z_vghyDA9ck%3D%26c%3D_0ijzp18yLijkaEHBc0npjaThjN_74hAFn2M9znSd5RvD8YyORGkqA%3D%3D%26ch%3D0I8cqxsMPGNkLwWfrUhiogiAqDl0X8HNOQNPlFAF_nWRhx-baR0BEw%3D%3D&data=05%7C02%7Ctorresm7%40wpunj.edu%7C049d839bb53e49732cf608dc1d2e008c%7C74540637643546cc87a46d38efb78538%7C0%7C0%7C638417330610697337%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5SfZ8JqFE0G4E32CITnMgcnGz6gUUTeWV7JbuyxIztk%3D&reserved=0
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001SNEUe1Ifyv8wEU1CbCeXovPdWUDWm7W-SbBgFJEudcLeUnWFThAifQzO5oYRXVuCrRTxRzCQmbUiBT7U1SHa0Kr8CgUvb0ncpVqbO7zhrTqVD0R4vLbgQ6Ayfsbwt4opHY1eIWdch0Pdn6zis3EpdsyOrzlUz4KbjkEwbAQrmDLaVf_yEajPUewm2RCN6tehmMf4EZ-AMwEHrdadQr9TRA==&c=bEPdClXKi_mvm0yOcg3nEWzGanm7uF6uU0f69jm4jmyIGusFo4ITaw==&ch=_S21TwSlrfoo5Bt35h-R9DKlSXpO9rQd13wp7ipFNlm2Rmf5tHJasg==

